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Louisa's Thoughts 



 



 

What a fantastic end of term we have had here at Tooleybuc Central School.  It was amazing to see all 

our Foundation to Year 8 students up on stage to perform at performance night last week and the 

artwork and projects on display were certainly of a high standard.  We have also managed to celebrate 

the term with fun activities as well, including the colour run, senior formal and junior and senior 

discos.  It is always great to see the students enjoying themselves and having a great time. 

  

Today we said goodbye to our Year 12 class of 2023.  As a group they are great role models for our 

younger students and I wish them all the best for their exams and future beyond school. 

  

Recently we have seen a rise in the number of students using their mobile phones at school.  As a 

separate attachment today we will send home our current digital devices policy.  This was first developed 

and consulted on in 2021 and clearly sets out the rules and consequences around having devices at 

school.  It also clearly states that if students and parents wish to communicate with each other during 

the school day this should be communicated through the school office.  As of the start of Term 4, the 

NSW government has made it mandatory for all High Schools to have a ban on the use of mobile phones 

at school, including during recess and lunch times. 

  

When analysing the results of our recent survey, we noticed the majority of people found the Remind 

App to be a useful form of communication.  To strengthen our use of this app, we will be starting a 

primary and secondary group which our administration staff will be able to communicate information 

about all upcoming events on.  Please be on the look out for an invitation in your emails to join this 

group.  For those of you not familiar with the app, you can then download the app and access the 

messages on your phone or through your emails, whichever you prefer. 

  

I hope you all enjoy some time together over the holidays and I look forward to working with you all 

again in Term 4. 
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Stand Against Bullying 

 



School Community Charter 

 



 



Compulsory School Attendance 

 



 



 

Disco 

We held our school disco this week.  It was great fun with lots of interesting costumes, fun games and 

plenty of laughter! 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Colour Fun Run 

Our school colour fun run was thoroughly enjoyed by all who attended it.  The weather was perfect for 

running and the sun shone brilliantly for the whole day. Students and staff were certainly very colourful 

by the end of the day!  For those families that did fundraise, remember to go online and choose your 

prizes so the order can be submitted.  The prizes should arrive at school early next term.   



 

 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 12 last day 

It was the last day of classes for our Year 12 students today.  There were a few funny shenanigans 

happening around the school today which I'm sure the girls enjoyed setting up!  We wish you all the very 

best for the next exciting chapter in your lives.  Be brave, be bold, be proud.    

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

Career News with Mrs Morton 

 

Tooleybuc Career News 

This week we have two of our Tafe Automotive students on work placement. I look forward to hearing 

of their experiences. The other Tafe students will be completing their placements early next term. Last 

week we had another of our Yr. 10 students complete work experience in Primary teaching at Swan Hill 

Primary. Well done Ally! I received excellent feedback on your efforts and enthusiasm toward the job.  

Year 12 students are finishing up and I urge all to check they have an updated resume before exiting 

school. If not do email me and I will check these. In addition to using your holiday time to study keep 

thinking through your options for next year. I wish you all a long and happy career journey and have all 

grown so much as individuals. Never be afraid to sell yourselves! 

For all other students use the holiday period to reflect on your achievements and learning and come 

back fresh next term to improve on these.   Hannah Rogers received a Certificate of Participation after 

completing work experience at PDF Accounting  during the MMLEN Accountancy Week.  

 



 

TAS with Miss Sherwood 

Stage 5 Agriculture have had the opportunity to participate in lots of practical activities. These have 

included tractor driving and maintenance, plant growth trials, germination trials and incubating and 

brooding chickens. They brought the chickens over to show the primary students how to handle them 

and care for them and they were very happy with this opportunity. 

Please ensure your child brings enclosed leather shoes to school and wears them to every agriculture 

class so they can safely participate in practical activities. 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Head Teacher Report with Miss Duma 

 

 

Head Teacher Report Today we celebrated with our Year 12 2023 students as we recognised their last 

official day of their formal schooling years.  It was wonderful to welcome the family and friends of Year 



12 students to their Graduation Assembly.  All of our students gave wonderful farewell speeches and we 

enjoyed reflecting on their years at Tooleybuc Central School with their final photostory.  Congratulations 

Jorja, Summer, Zahra, Ella and Emily – Class of 2023!  We wish you all the best for your final HSC exam 

preparation and every success for the future.  

Community Notes 

 

1 - Please note new price list. 
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